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CALL TO ORDER: 
Meeting called to order at 7:40 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL: 
All clubs present except Valley Hi and Clarksburg.  Committee Representative Michelle and 2nd 

Head Coach - Steve Martinez not present. 
 
VISITORS: 
Chochi Valenzuela, Director of Speed Trainers USA provided a brief presentation regarding the 
Speed Trainers USA programs.  Speed and agility training programs offered to assist players 
with control and speed. Brochures and information provided for club managers. This training is 
available for players and coaches. 
 
Tahoe Park Registrars present.  Thank you for hosting. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
Correction requested on the second page first paragraph second sentence should begin with 
"Head coach" instead of "Coach. 
 
Motion to approve the minutes with noted correction made by Carlos Yniguez and seconded by 
Bruce Mattos.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
FIRST VICE REPORT: 
 Sarah Najarro had nothing to report.  
 
HEAD COACH REPORT: 
Steve Martinez was not present.    
 
HEAD REFEREE REPORT: 
Don  Spricklmeir reported that the referee clinic in Greenhaven has been completed and had 14 
registrants.  Three of the participants failed to attend the final class and did not take the test.  The 
instructor will allow them to make the test up at a future clinic.  This is not usually the case.  
Participants are required to attend all four of the course meetings in order to take the test.   
 
There will be one more referee clinic solely for the coaches who need to obtain the referee 
certification to meet the Metro requirement.  The next clinic will be hosted by Land Park will 
host the next clinic.  The clinic is scheduled to be held on March 5, 7, 12, and 14, 2007.  
Attendees must take all four sessions of the clinic in order to take the test and receive 



certification.  This clinic is not a walk-in course.  Anyone that would like to register should 
contact Don directly. He can be reached at 916-457-7969.  There are currently 17 people 
registered for this clinic.  The number of registrants for this clinic is limited to 30.  Anyone who 
in not a Metro coach that would like to register for this clinic will be wait-listed and may attend 
provided there is room after all Metro coaches are accommodated. 
 
Dates for future clinics open to all club members will be announced at a future date. 
 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Hope Anaya provided copies of the report.  
 
During the last meeting bills were handed out for outstanding PAD fines.  These fines were due 
two weeks from the date they were issued.  The fines must be paid prior to club affiliation papers 
being submitted.   
 
METRO REPORT: 
Sarah Najarro reported that the current district rule states that all head coaches and assistant 
coaches for Metro teams need to be certified referees.  This rule will come before the board 
again.  The proposed change is that EITHER the head coach or assistant coach must be a 
certified referee, but not necessarily both.   
 
The change for home teams to wear white and visitors to wear colored jerseys was voted down 
as not all teams have two jerseys.   
 
REGISTRAR’S REPORT: 
Jennifer Neuner reported that two clubs still have outstanding balances for the registration 
invoices. These balances need to be cleared prior to submission of Affiliation papers. 
 
Registration policies were provided.  Minor changes were noted.  WINREG, the current 
registration software is no longer be used by CYSA.  There is a new online management 
program that is being used.  This program is not required at the club level.  It is unclear how the 
clubs will communicate with the league registrar.  While the new software provides online 
capability without a registration fee, there is a transaction fee of $1.00 per player, plus 6% of the 
total depending on whether or not a check or credit card is used.  More information will be 
provided as the details are sorted out.   
 
There will be a mandatory registrars training meeting at a future date.   
 
Please remind your coaches and registrar that any player passes that are not used should be sent 
back to league registrar. Do not throw player passes away under any circumstances.   
Clubs may continue to use the current method of registration.  Clubs will still need to obtain 
signatures, birth certificates, and photos to complete the registration process even if they decide 
to move to the online registration method.  Registration forms will be available at the Registrar's 
meeting.  The date will be determined and announced at a future meeting.  If you are holding 
your registration days prior to the end of April, Jennifer can get forms to you sooner. 
 
 



SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
The next meeting will be held on March 13, 2007.  This meeting is the SYSL Annual General 
meeting.  The meeting will be held at the Coloma Community Center.  The meeting begins at 7 
p.m.   
 
Uniform samples and change requests should be available for the April 2007 meeting.   
 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: 
Marlene Vega reported that the $1.25 increase per player did pass at the CYSA meeting in Santa 
Clara.  This cost will be passed down to the clubs.  The entire increase goes directly to CYSA.  
 
During the last District VI meeting an announcement was made that there is a need for an 
Association Cup Chair.  Training will be provided, some travel involved and expense account 
available.  Please let Marlene know if you are interested. 
 
 
COMMITTEE REPORT: 
Michelle not present. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Woodland reported that a committee is working on the design fo the pin and will have something 
for review at the next meeting. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 No new business.     
 
GOOD OF GAME: 
Russ Cunningham of Sac United reported that seven teams participated in the Association Cup.  
Of the seven teams four moved on to the next round and two of those teams have advanced to the 
finals.  The U11 boys and U13 girls advanced.  Tryouts are this month for Sac United.  Visit the 
website at www.sacunited.com for more information on dates and times. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
Motion to adjourn by Bruce Mattos and seconded by Pete Peckenpaugh  
Meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.  Meeting passed unanimously. 
 
 

NEXT MEETING: 
Host Club:  SYSL     

Location:  Coloma Community Center  
Directions: Coloma Community Center is located at 4623 T Street.   

Nearest major cross-street is Stockton Blvd.     
 


